
SPRING TERM NEWSLETTER NO 5 

Monday 5h March 2018                             

To Love, To Learn, To Live 

���ST CLEER PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Dear Parents 

What an unusual week it was! Thank you for your patience 
when we decided to close the school for those three days.  
The closures were not taken lightly, particularly on Wednesday 
when it wasn’t quite so clear first thing in the morning. Gave 
me a couple of sleepless nights worrying that I had made the 
right decision! 

So good to get back to “normal” today, though not quite normal 
as we held our belated Book Day. Thank you to those who got 
the message and turned up in costume today. The children 
would have been disappointed if they had missed out on this. 
Contributions from today will go for new books for the school. 

The sponsored book read has now been extended to this     
Friday, the 9th March. Do hope lots of you will support this. 
Please send in any money raised by Friday 9th March. All    
money raised will also go to new books. 

The Book Fair is now going to be held on Friday 16th March 
1:45-4:00pm, just outside the School Hall. This is also Parent 
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parents in the Hall, and you can buy or order books while  
waiting or look after school when you collect your child. 

We would welcome cakes for sale at the Book Fair! 

On March 1st St Cleer School became St Cleer Primary        
Academy, joining the Bridge Schools Trust. We are looking  
forward to working with the other local schools which already 
belong to the Bridge Schools Multi Academy Trust. See the  
information below and visit the Trust’s website                
https://www.bridgeschools.co.uk 

Let’s hope for some Spring weather this coming week! 

Best wishes 

Catherine Stoate 

              HEADTEACHER: MRS C STOATE 
                   ST CLEER PRIMARY SCHOOL            

                   ST CLEER, LISKEARD, CORNWALL             
          PL14 5EA 

                   TEL: 01579 342196  
                   FAX: 01579 340711    

    EMAIL: HEAD@ST-CLEER.CORNWALL.SCH.UK          
WEBSITE:   WWW.ST-CLEER.CORNWALL.SCH.UK 

The newsletter is published on the website  

TERM DATES 

16th & 23rd  Parent/Teacher    
March            Consultation Afternoons 

29th Mar      Last day of Term 

16th Apr       First day of Summer  
           Term  

28th May-1st June  Half Term 

4th & 5th June  School Closed for  
             staff training 

24th July       Last day of Term 

Please do not book family holidays in 
term time. 

 

 Attendance 
Wake Up/Shake Up is at 8.50am. 

Please could parents leave the play-
ground when the bell is rung, and 
kindly not stay to watch Wake Up 
Shake Up, as it puts some children 
(and teachers!) off! 

Please can you ensure your child is 
in school on time. 

Regular attendance and punctuality 
are really important, and will set a 
model for your children to follow 
throughout life.  Regular attendance 
makes a real difference to a child’s 
future success,  EVERY LESSON 
COUNTS 

School doors open at 8.40am unless 
your child is booked into Breakfast 
Club. Please do  not go into school 
before the school day, as teachers 
are preparing the lessons. 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
 
After School Club cancelled on Tuesday 13th March as staff 

are attending training. 
 

Apologies for inconvenience caused. 

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS 
 

Monday 12th March am 

BOOK FAIR 
Friday 16th March 

School Hall 
PLEASE BRING 

CAKES ON THE DAY 



ACADEMY INFORMATION 

On March 1st 2018, St Cleer Primary became St Cleer Primary Academy. We have been warmly 
welcomed into the Bridge Schools Multi Academy Trust, and are benefitting from working with the 
other local like-minded schools which already belong to the Trust. 

The Governing Body and Staff at St Cleer took the decision to apply to become an Academy after 
much research and discussion over several years. We looked at various Trusts in Cornwall      
before deciding upon the Bridge Schools Trust, basing our decision on the school improvement 
and support on offer. 
 
You can find out more about the Bridge Schools Multi-Academy Trust by visiting https://
www.bridgeschools.co.uk 
 
The other schools in the Trust are: 
Darite Primary Academy, Wadebridge Primary Academy, Blisland Primary Academy, Trenode 
Primary Academy,  Looe Primary Academy, Delaware Primary Academy, Gunnislake Primary 
Academy, Brunel Primary & Nursery Academy, Pelynt Primary Academy, Polruan Primary    
Academy, Polperro Primary Academy, and Lanlivery Primary Academy. 
 
What is an academy? 
An academy is essentially an independent school which is funded by the state. It is independent 
of the local authority and receives its funding direct from central government. 
 
What are the benefits of being an academy? 
In the schools’ opinion the benefits are numerous: 
Academies are independent of local authority contro l – this means that academies have 
more freedom about how they conduct themselves 
Academies receive their funding direct from central  government  – this means that         
academies receive more funding because none is retained by the local authority for the provision 
of central services 
Academies have more freedom over the curriculum tau ght  – this means that academies do 
not need to teach parts of the National Curriculum which they do not consider appropriate for 
their pupils 
Academies can set their own pay and conditions of s ervice for their staff  – academies have 
the freedom to alter the pay and conditions of their staff (subject to normal employment law     
protections for staff) and so can provide staff with better pay and conditions than previously 
Academies have more freedom to undertake innovative  projects  – academies are           
companies and so have more freedom to undertake innovative projects, such as setting up and 
utilising trading subsidiaries. 
 
What are the benefits of joining a Multi-Academy Tr ust? 
Being part of a group of like-minded Primary schools has many benefits: 
It is encouraged to share ideas and best practice amongst the schools and offer support and   
assistance to each other. 
A group of schools can achieve better value for money as it has more buying power than a single 
school. 
A Multi-Academy Trust offers all the freedoms enjoyed by a single academy but with the security 
of being more financially secure as a group. 
A wider range of knowledge and expertise can be found in a group of schools and shared to the 
benefit of all schools. 
Individual schools all offer different experiences for their pupils, within a Multi-Academy Trust 
these opportunities can be offered to all pupils therefore giving them a much broader education. 
A Multi-Academy Trust is in a position to offer benefits to staff, such as health and wellbeing 
packages or ride-to-work schemes. 
A group of schools can apply for a wide range of funding opportunities that may not be available 
to single schools. 



PARENT/TEACHER MEETINGS 

FRIDAYS 16th and 23rd March 1.15-4.00pm 

Please sign up for meetings with your children’s teachers.  Lists are on the doors in Reception, 
Year 1 and Year 2     classrooms and in the Entrance lobby at the front of the school for Years 
3-6.  Please note that Year 3 meetings are on 13th, 14th, 15th, 16th March, not on 23rd March 
as the class will be swimming. 
 

The teachers will meet with you in the School Hall, while the children will be taught in their   
classrooms. 

Sporting Triumphs! 
Netball League - 2017/18 
As a newly developed team, St Cleer played seven league matches against other local schools 
within the cluster on Thursday evenings between 4.30 - 5.30pm at Lux Park Leisure Centre,  
Liskeard in the Autumn term. 
 

After the first match (which was an eye-opener) St Cleer played some outstanding games with 
the final score not always representing the game play. At least three of the players had never 
played any competitive sport prior to this. 
 

On more than one occasion our team was commended on their great sportsmanship towards all 
players, good manners and improved teamwork. 
 

We took a squad of eight players of mixed gender from Years 4-6 with a rotation of 'five on three 
off' for four quarters. 
 

We will not know our final position in the league until the presentation evening in the Summer 
term. 

Hockey League - Spring Term 2018 
We are currently playing our Hockey league matches on Thursdays on the Astro Field adjoining 
Liskeard School & Community College between 4.00-5.00pm.  The first two sessions were train-
ing sessions lead by some of the GCSE PE student from the college which our children found 
really helpful. 
 

We take a squad of ten mixed gender pupils from years 4-6 with seven on the pitch at any one 
time and the option of rolling substitutes.  Therefore everyone gets to play for some or all of the 
match. 

Again the league position will be found out at the presentation evening  

FESTIVAL AT LSCC 
All of Year 5 and Year 6 have just attended an afternoon festival at LSCC, giving them the      
opportunity to play either basketball, football, or rugby league touch.  One of our rugby team 
has qualified to go through to the next round. 
 

Year 3 are due to attend a festival in early March and will have the opportunity to play basket-
ball, football or Hockey.  

Parents and Guardians of Y3 
Fortunately, we have managed to reschedule our trips to Fifteen for Wednesday 14th March 
(3B) and Thursday 15th March (3L). We will assume that any orders for a school packed lunch 
are still required. 
 

The coach will be at School at 8.10, ready to leave at 8.20 to ensure we get to Fifteen in time for 
our workshop. 
Kind Regards 
Helen Bryant and Jake Lewis 
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Dear Parent/-Guardian, 

 

To celebrate and encourage a lifelong love of reading at home and school, we will be running a 
sponsored read  between 20th February and 9th March 

 

The project is being organised in conjunction with our local Usborne Organiser , Katrina Dawe, 
and all the money raised will go towards brand new books for our school.  

 

In addition to the sponsorship money, Usborne also will donate up to 60% of the total raised in 
EXTRA FREE BOOKS  to the school. So for every £600 raised, we will get an extra £360  in 
FREE Usborne books!  

 

Please help us to enhance our reading resources for pupils by encouraging your child to spend a 
small amount of time each day either reading to themselves, to others, or being read to. They can 
read anything with words (for example comics, recipes, magazines) for as long or as little as they 
like.   

 

Should you wish to support our sponsored read, please find enclosed a sponsorship form for your 
child. A reading log, to record the minutes they have spent reading, will be given to them in class. 

 

After the sponsored read, please send all the sponsorship money that your child has raised to the 
school by Friday 9th March.  

 

Cheques should be made payable to Katrina Dawe .KatrinaDawe@gmail.com 

 

Please support our sponsored read so that your child has more books to read, share and enjoy.  
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Sponsorship Form 
 

St Cleer Primary School 
 

Pupil name: ………………………………… Class: …………………….…   

 

�

 

Total Amount: …………………… 

Please return sponsorship money to the school by …Friday 9th March 

Please make cheques payable to ……Katrina Dawe 

Name� Address and contact details�
Sponsorship 
(per minute or 
total donation)�

Amount 
collected� Total�
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FUN AT ST CLEER PRE SCHOOL 

See the fun the pre school children have 
when some of our older children from 
the school come to visit them. 


